Redwing SCC Meeting Minutes May 17, 2022

Board Members Present:

Crystal Cheal, Lindsay Brataschuk, Toni Dorosh, Cyndi Gyoerick, and Randelle Zwozdesky

Others Present:

Graham McGregor, Sandra Morley and Katie Wilson

Regrets:

Cindy Johnson, Brandy Johnson, Tanya Lemieux and Brigitt de Villiers

Proceedings:

- 1. Meeting called to order at 6:37 p.m. by Chair, Randelle Zwozdesky
- 2. Introduction of new members
- 3. Adoption of Agenda:

Motion Cyndi Gyoerick, Seconded by Lindsay Brataschuk

4. Adoption of Minutes:

Motion Toni Dorosh, Seconded by Cyndi Gyoerick

- 5. Treasures Report: Handout provided
- 6. Principals Report: Handout provided
- 7. Gifts: Four cards and \$25 gift baskets

Motion Lindsay Brataschuk, Seconded by Cyndi Gyoerick

One card and \$10 gift basket

Motion Toni Dorosh, Seconded by Cyndi Gyoerick

8. Old Business:

a. NRRC Donation Presentation – The Grade 8's made cheques and some students presented them to NRRC and they were very grateful for the donation from the school and SCC.

9. New Business:

a) Playday BBQ - Volunteers from SCC to BBQ

Playday was booked for June 28, which is Carleton Grad, so they are looking at changing the date, but the SCC will have volunteers available to BBQ.

b) Math presentation

Mrs. Morley and Mr. McGregor talked about Math as the focus for learning this year and will continue to be the focus next year. They elaborated on the ways math is being taught, the resources they use and why.

c) Donation of money from SCC for outdoor accessories (balls, flag football, skipping ropes, hula hoops, etc)

The SCC will donate \$500 for outdoor equipment Motion Lindsay Brataschuk, Seconded by Toni Dorosh

- d) Staff Changes 2022-2023 school year details in Principals message, attached.
- e) Playdate Bouncy Castle Rental
 The SCC will contribute \$250 to the rental of a bouncy castle for Playday.
 Motion Cyndi Gyoerick, Seconded by Lindsay Brataschuk

10. Round Table Comments:

It was brought up if the Grade 8's are currently walking to One stop for lunch as in previous years and with Covid they have not been. It was requested that this maybe an option in the future. Mr. McGregor will look into this and the rules that surround this as well as the parent permission process for possibility of it being brought back for the 2022-2023 school year.

AGM will be held September 20, 2022, at that time Randelle Zwozdesky will be stepping down as chair of the SCC.

a) Adjournment:

Meeting adjourned at 8:02 p.m. Motion Lindsay Brataschuk, Seconded by Toni Dorosh

Red Wing School Community Council

Treasurer's Report May 17, 2022

Opening Balance (as of Mar 29, 2022):	\$6485.99
Income:	\$0.00
TOTAL	<u>\$6485.99</u>
Expenses:	
Snacks	\$35.68
Dr Java (Staff Lunch)	\$282.22
TOTAL	\$ 317.90
Closing Balance (as of May 17, 2022):	<u>\$6168.09</u>
Not Posted Yet to Account:	
Babtsitting (SCC Meeting Mar.29/22)	\$40.00
NRRC Donation	\$750.00
Playground Donation	\$2500.00

\$3290.00

TOTAL:

Principals Message

As the school year winds down we prepare for the inevitable changes that come with a new school year upcoming. For the first time in 14 years Lisa Campbelll will not be with us for the fall startup, she is moving on to Ecole Vickers School for a new start!

We will also bid farewell to Penny Stupnikoff-Watchel and Jan Semchuk as they head off into retirement! Delores Pocha has also been reassigned to a new school as our Social Worker. Finally, we learned recently that Lauren Loehnis will be moving to Vickers as well.

We thank all of our staff for their service to the school and wish them well in the future.

In their place we will welcome the following staff members in their place. Kelci Grimard will be our new Library Tech to be joined by Casey Ling (Band/Music), Jessica Pocha and Brette Korpan as teachers in our building. Some teaching assignments have to be finalized for the fall but at this point we believer staffing is now complete for our building. Our new Social Worker will be Angela Reinbrecht, we are fortunate to have Angela an extra day in our school every 2 weeks due to an increase in SW allocation to our school.

We will continue to move forward with a centralized school Math goal as which we will continue to support with an embedded Math Literacy Coach. This role is expected to be filled by Mrs. Morash again next year.

Mrs. Morley and myself will also continue in our roles as In-School Administrators for 2022-23.

We are in the midst of finding the best supplier for our upcoming playground equipment and hope to have some pieces in place for the fall of 2022. Our hopes to provide portable soccer nets for the playground have hit a snag as the ones we were hoping to get from PAYSA did not work out and purchasing them from a sports supplier proved to be far beyond our planned budget.

The outdoor classroom development also continues with the recent final placements of our garden boxes. Classes are currently planning for their use of the boxes this spring! Thank you to Toni Dorosh for securing some funding in support of this project.

As we work back towards some of the traditional spring activities at he school it is worth noting that all classes will be traveling for some sort of class trip, including our June 16th trip to the Kinsmen Water Park for the students in K-3. Our Gr. 5-8 students will all take part in our Small Schools Track meet and have the opportunity to qualify for the P4A Meet in later May/early June. Our Grade 8s are also planning to go back to Camp Kadesh for an overnight stay for the first time in 2 years, that will also be followed by their Gr. 8 Farewell on June 14. The Kindergartens will also get a traditional celebration of their first year in school with a celebration on June 24th.

The school year will will wrap up with our Play Day taking place on the final day of classes, June 28th! We are excited to try this event on the last day and are hopeful there may be some involvement by the SCC on that day.

G. McGregor